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[ PPA MEMORANDUM CIRCULAR NO. 66-98,
December 11, 1998 ]

INCREASE IN ARRASTRE CHARGES FOR
CONTAINERS/CONTAINERIZED CARGOES AT SOUTH HARBOR
AND MICT

The PPA Board of Directors, on its meeting held on December 10, 1998, approved a
twenty (20%) percent increase in all arrastre charges and special services for
containers/containerized cargoes handled at South Harbor and MICT (except foreign
transhipment containers). The ten (10%) percent shall take effect on January 15,
1999 and the balance of ten (10%) percent will be implemented after review thereof
by the Board.

This circular shall be published at least once in two newspapers of general
circulation prior to its implementation.

Adopted: 11 Dec. 1998

(SGD.) JUAN O. PENA
General Manager
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